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Who makes the best chili you’ve ever had? Is it you? Is it a family member?  
Do you want to help raise money for Camp Quality while also eating an array 
of delicious chili?  

No matter the answers, you can help Honors Student Council and Camp Qual-
ity raise money! 
How? Choose from one or both options below:
    1. Enter your favorite homemade chili into the competition, or
    2. Pay $5.00 or $10. 00 to attend the Chili Cook-Off and sample a variety of  
        chili. $5.00 for 3 bowls or $10.00 for unlimited! 

All proceeds from this event will go to Camp Quality Kentuckiana, which direct-
ly serves children with cancer in our local community. Please consider entering 
a chili and, if you cannot do that, please attend the event and spread the word!

Chili Cook Off UPCOMING 
EVENT!

Thursday, November 12 
11:30 AM - 1:30 PM  

Red Barn
$5.00 - 3 bowls  

$10.00 - unlimited 
Contact Natalie Smith to submit a dish: 

ncsmit04@louisville.edu

Event Review: Medical School Spotlight

Top: Honors Alumni Matthew Smith, Thwisha Joshi, Ishita Jain, and John Guardiola (Left to Right). Middle: Matthew Smith talks about his experience as a 
medical school student.  Bottom: Pamela Osborne discusses strategies for students interested in medical school. 

For the past ten years, Honors has partnered with the University of 
Louisville’s Medical School to produce the Medical School Spotlight. 
Last week Dr. Stephen Wheeler, Pamela Osborne, and four Honors 
alumni (currently attending medical school) brought their knowledge 
and experience to address current students’ most pressing ques-
tions. When asked about the event a current student, Kara Hubert, 
said, “The event was very informative and helpful in regards to bet-
ter understanding the application process and medical school itself. 
Some of the most useful information was describing how the com-
mittee reviews applications; specifically, letters of recommendation, 
shadowing experience, and transcripts.”

During the event John Guardiola (Biology), a fourth year medical 
student, spoke about his time researching at the NIEH. Ishita Jain 
(Bioengineering), a second year medical student, discussed her ex-
periences with the pre-med curriculum as a Speed student and why 
she chose to do a master’s program. Thwisha Joshi (French and 
Biology) and Matthew Smith (Spanish and Biology) represented the 
first year students. They talked about the adjustments and time com-
mitments that come with medical school and the importance of using 
your undergraduate degree as an opportunity to explore who you 
are as a person. The group was able to discuss the best practices 
for preparing for medical school and how the admissions process 
actually works. Honors hopes attendees benefited from the event, 
and looks forward to hosting again next year!  
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Honors News

Honors Peer Advisor Positions 
Are you interested in working for Honors this summer? Consider 
becoming an Honors Peer Advisor! Peer Advisors will be trained 
to help incoming Honors freshmen as they develop an academic 
plan and schedule courses during summer orientation. This is an 
outstanding opportunity for Honors students to learn more about 
the University, discuss their experiences in the University Honors 
Program with interested new students and parents, and earn some 
money along the way. Students will be expected to work approx-
imately 15-20 hours each week from mid-May through the begin-
ning of July 2016. 

IMPORTANT NOTE: Both the Summer Research Opportunity Pro-
gram (SROP) and Summer Term II classes may conflict with the 
required work schedule for a Peer Advisor. Please take this into 
consideration when applying for the Peer Advisor position. Addi-
tionally, if you are planning a summer travel abroad experience, 
you will want to check with Honors to determine if potential conflicts 
will prevent you from participating as a peer advisor. Applications 
are due at 4:00 PM on January 15, 2016. In order to apply you must 
have completed at least 30 hours (by the end of the spring 2016 
semester) and have a 3.35 or higher cumulative GPA. To apply, 
please visit http://louisville.edu/honors/Enrichment-opportunities/
honors-peer-advising-1

Honors Peer Advisor Overview:
Timeline and Hours:

Mid-May through Early July 2016
15 - 20 hours per week

Requirements to Apply:
Completed 30 course hours by Spring 2016

3.35 cumulative GPA or higher

How to Apply:
Through our website by January 15, 2016 

Contact Kirsten Armstrong with any questions:  
kirsten.armstrong@louisville.edu

Photos: Peer Advisors working with incoming students during Orientation, 2015. 
Top: (Right) Deserae Lane • Middle: (Left) Cara Schwartz • Bottom: (Right) Marianna 
Michael

Follow Us!
@UL_Honors

Like Us!
facebook.com/ 

LouisvilleHonors
Tag Us!

@UL_Honors

Stay Connected with Honors! 
You don’t have to wait for the next issue of The Current to keep up with Honors. Follow us on Facebook, Twitter, or Ins-
tagram for regular updates. Announcements, event information, photos, and more! Don’t miss anything by following our 
social media! 



Links
Course Catalog: http://louisville.edu/undergraduatecatalog/
General Education Requirements: http://louisville.edu/provost/GER
Flight Plan: http://louisville.edu/flightplan
Schedule of Classes: http://htmlaccess.louisville.edu/classSchedule/setupSearchClassSchedule.cfm
Arts & Sciences - Departments: http://louisville.edu/artsandsciences/departments

Getting to “My Planner”
  1. Go to ULink from the Louisville homepage.
  2. Upon logging in, click on “Student Services” from the tabs at the top.
  3. Scroll down to “Student Center.”
  4. Click on “Plan.”
  5. Click on “Browse Course Catalog.”
  6. Click on courses and add them to your planner.

Unofficial Transcript*
1. Go to ULink from the Louisville homepage.
2. Upon logging in, click on “Student Services” from the tabs at the top.
3. At the bottom of the “Registration tab” under the “Transcript” heading, click on “View/Print Unofficial.”
*Credits earned prior to your time at U of L may or may not be included in this transcript.
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Get Ready to Register!

Advising Corner

Advising Tool Kit

As you all are probably well-aware, Priority Registration is right around the corner! 
We in Honors Advising are happy to help you through it, whether it’s your first time 
around or you are a highly-experienced registrant, we hope that the following tips 
will help to alleviate your anxieties and ensure a successful registration experience 
for Spring 2016:

Priority registration begins at 8:00 AM on Thursday, Nov. 5
We recommend that you go ahead and fill your shopping carts on ULink with 
your specific course selections for Spring 2016 now, so that you can be ready to 
just click the “Submit” button bright and early on 11/5. Try using the Online Sched-
ule of Classes in tandem with your ULink Shopping Cart to figure out your day and 
time options (a link to the schedule of classes is in the Advising Tool Kit below.)

Please consider “validating” your courses prior to registration using the Planning 
area of your Shopping Cart.This way, you have some time to investigate error 
messages before the day of registration.

KEEP
CALM

REGISTER
AND

To avoid delaying registration, check for any registration holds on your account before Nov. 5. Log into ULink and navi-
gate to your “Student Center” under the “Student Services” tab to do this. Not all holds are advising-related, so please read 
them carefully to find out which office can best help you to address these. If you need assistance addressing these holds 
or interpreting the reason for them, please contact your advisor or the Etscorn Honors Center at 502-852-6293.

Honors Walk-In Advising is Happening THIS WEEK! 
Monday 11/2 - Friday 11/6  •  8:30-11:30 & 1:00-4:00 Daily  •  Etscorn Honors Center
Want to change your Honors course? Haven’t seen us this semester? Have a hold you didn’t expect? We are here to help! 
Everyday this week we will have advisors available for walk-in advising. Wait times vary, so please make sure you have 
enough time to do walk-in advising. 
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Attention Seniors and Grads! 

National and International 
Scholarship Opportunities

Rotary District 6710 is pleased to announce that applications are now being accepted for two 
$40,000 Global Grant Scholarships for graduate study during the 2016-17 academic year at 
a university outside North America. To be eligible for a Global Grant Scholarship, candidates 
must have residency in District 6710 (west of Lexington in Kentucky), present a plan of study 
and a career commitment that align with one of The Rotary Foundation’s six humanitarian 
areas of focus (Peace and conflict prevention/resolution; Disease prevention and treatment; 
Water and sanitation; Maternal and child health; basic education and literacy; Economic and 
community development), be endorsed by a grant-qualified Rotary Club in District 6710, and 
provide a Letter of Acceptance (or a Letter of Affiliation) from the university where the scholar’s 
study will take place. 

National Deadline: December 15, 2015*
For more information visit: www.rotarydistrict6710.org
*The applicant must be approved by a sponsoring Rotary Club prior to that date.

Rotary Club Global Scholarship

Calling All Sophomore and Junior STEM Students! 

The Barry M. Goldwater Scholarship (for research-focused students in STEM disciplines) funds the undergraduate study of 
college students who intend to pursue careers as high-level scientists, researchers, mathematicians, and engineers. This 
prestigious award opens many doors for its winners. Sophomores and juniors with an established record or research in 
their field and a high GPA should consider applying.

National Deadline: January 22, 2016
For more information visit: http://www.act.org/goldwater/index.html

Barry M. Goldwater Scholarship
[For Research-focused Students in the STEM Disciplines]

Juniors Committed to a Career in Public Service:

This Harry S. Truman Scholarship provides leadership training, a profes-
sional internship in Washington D.C. and $30,000 toward graduate study to 
college juniors interested in careers in government, education, the nonprofit 
sector, or the public interest/advocacy sector. Public service includes gov-
ernment, uniformed services, public interest organizations, non-governmen-
tal research or educational organizations, public and private schools and 
other public service –oriented non-profit organizations. 

While many different majors eligible, competitiveness would depend upon how well candidates can show a larger impact 
of the work they intend to do. They will need to show a specific issue on which they want to work, as well as the impact 
they plan to have in that area.

Campus Deadline for ALL Materials: January 4, 2016
National Deadline: February 2, 2016
For more information visit: http://truman.gov/

Harry S. Truman Scholarships
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National and International Scholarships
Attention ALL Undergrads!
The Boren Undergraduate Scholarship provides up to $20,000 to U.S. 
undergraduate students to study abroad in areas of the world that are 
critical to U.S. interests and underrepresented in study abroad. Boren 
Scholars represent a variety of academic backgrounds—from Global 
Health, to Economics, to STEM disciplines—but all are interested in 
studying less commonly taught languages and building regional ex-
pertise in parts of the world of U.S. national security interest. 

National Deadline: February 9, 2016
For more information visit: http://www.borenawards.org/

Boren Awards

Seniors and Recent Graduates:
Each year the endowment offers approximately 10-12 one-
year fellowships to uniquely qualified graduating seniors 
and individuals who have graduated during the past ac-
ademic year. They are selected from a pool of nominees 
from close to 400 participating colleges. Carnegie junior 
fellows work as research assistants to the endowment’s 
senior associates. Those who have begun graduate stud-
ies are not eligible for consideration.

Carnegie Junior Fellows Program

National Deadline: February 9, 2016
For more information visit: 
http://carnegieendowment.org/about/?fa=jrFellows

Environmentally-Minded Sophomores and Juniors:
The Udall Foundation is looking for sophomores and juniors who 
demonstrate a strong record of leadership, public service, and a com-
mitment to a career in environmental studies and policy. The Udall 
Scholarship provides winners with up to $5,000 and unlimited net-
working possibilities with former Udall Scholars in your future career 
field. No matter your major, as long as you can demonstrate a commitment to the environment, you are eligible to apply! 

National Deadline: March 4, 2016
For more information visit: 
http://udall.gov/OurPrograms/Scholarship/Scholarship.aspx

Udall Foundation 

LAST CALL! 
These scholarships were advertised and fully described in the last edition of The Current, and their deadlines are fast 
approaching. If you are interested in applying for either, set up an appointment to meet with Dr. Condon TODAY! 

English Speaking Union and Critical Language Scholarships

Conact Us
If you are interested in applying for any of these scholarships, please contact Heather Turner to set up a meeting with Dr. 
Condon. You can reach Heather at Heather.Turner@louisville.edu or at 502.852.1515. 
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Tasneem Karim 
Sophomore • Anthropology Major 
Vice President of Philanthropy, HSC
2nd Year Science LLC Participant

Why did you join Honors?
I was very intimidated by UofL’s large size as an incom-
ing Freshman. I knew that college was going to be a big 
change, so I wanted to be in a supportive environment that 
would ease my transition. Joining the Honors Program did 
exactly that for me by letting me be a part of a small com-
munity full of incredibly supportive individuals.   

In what ways have you been involved with 
the University Honors Program?
I was a member of the First Year Science LLC during my 
Freshman year, and I am currently in the Second Year 
Science LLC. I have also been an Honors Host since my 
first year, and it has been very rewarding to share my Hon-
ors experiences with prospective students. I served as a 
Freshman Representative for the Honors Volunteer Pro-
gram in Honors Student Council, which was an amazing 
introduction to HSC. Now, I am organizing and planning 
the Book and Media Sale as one of the Vice Presidents of 
Philanthropy on council.

What is your favorite aspect of being a 
part of a LLC? 
Being a part of a LLC made my transition to college an 
easy one, because it allowed me to make bonds with peo-
ple who happened to be my classmates. It was truly a great 
experience, because I had the opportunity to live with peo-
ple who had very similar interests as me.

Outside of the classroom, what experienc-
es have you gained from being involved in 
LLCs?
I have made life-long friends while being involved in the 

First and Second Year LLCs. There is something truly 
bonding about studying, going to class and living together 
with people who are so similar yet so different from you. 

If someone was interested in joining an 
LLC what would you tell them about it?
I would tell them that it would be the best decision that they 
could make for their college experience. However, it all de-
pends on how much you put into it and how much you want 
to get out of it. The LLC experience requires you to get out 
of your comfort zone and make bonds with people, and it 
will not be the ultimate experience if you are not willing to 
do that.   

Last year you were a Freshman Represen-
tative, and this year you are a Vice Presi-
dent of Philanthropy; what made you join 
Honors Student Council? 
I wanted to get involved on campus as soon as Freshman 
year started and HSC was one of the first RSOs that I ap-
plied for. I heard about HSC from my RA in Threlkeld and it 
seemed like exactly the kind of organization that I wanted 
to be a part of. However, I didn’t realize just how phenome-
nal HSC was until I joined.

What do you like about council the most? 
I love how inclusive council is. There is just so much love 
and friendship that exists within bubbles and even across 
council. One of my favorite things about it is that although 
we are a relatively small organization, we set large goals 
and more often than not, we meet them. I also love how 
everything on council is volunteer-based, and we are still 
all very motivated and passionate about the programs we 
want to put on. 

One of the signature philanthropy events 
this year is the Book and Media Sale. Why 
do you think students should help with 
BAMS? 
BAMS is the biggest charity event that HSC puts on! This 
year, all of our proceeds are going to Camp Quality Ken-
tuckiana, a local nonprofit that organizes summer camp 
experiences for children with cancer. Our goal this year 
is to raise $15,000! I think students should help because 
this would be a tremendous donation for Camp Quality and 
would give a significant number of kids the opportunity of 
a lifetime. It is also going to be a massive event – we are 
aiming to have 40,000 donations!

CONTINUED - Page 8, Right Column

Tasneem  in Florence, Italy.
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Michelle Williams
Academic Counselor, Sr.
School of Music 

Where are you from, originally? 
Louisville.

What degrees have you earned and from 
where? 
Bachelor of Arts in Sociology, Master of Education in Coun-
seling Psychology, and Master of Arts in Higher Education 
Administration from the University of Louisville.

How did you arrive at academic advising 
as a career? 
I worked as a GA with students during my graduate pro-
gram. I really enjoyed helping them stay on the path to 
graduation. I believe academic advising was the best way 
to combine my educational background with my love for 
working with college students.  It is the perfect fit for me. 

What do you love best about advising stu-
dents? 
I truly enjoy assisting students with maneuvering the maze 
of higher education.  From orientation to graduation, I have 
the privilege of empowering my students to be able to take 
control of their educational journey and stay on course to 
achieve their  goals. 

Why did you join the Honors Advising Li-
aison League (HALL)?
My goal is to gather information to share with my students.  
Being a member of HALL has allowed me to be a better 
adviser to my Honors students.

What is your number one hope for the 
Honors student experience at UofL?
My hope is music majors in the Honors program will have 
the ability to fully participate in all of the opportunities afford-
ed to them despite their hectic schedules.  

What are your favorite past times?
Pinterest and spending time with my family.

How do you feel being on council has in-
fluenced you as an individual? 
Being on council has made me become a better leader. I 
have also become more service-oriented and passionate 
about issues in our community because of my involvement 
with the Honors Volunteer Program. 
 
What are some of your favorite experienc-
es as an Honors student so far? 
I think my absolute favorite experiences have been being 
a part of the Science LLCs and Honors Student Council. 
Both have taught me so much about myself and brought 
some of my closest friends into my life. Most importantly, 
these they have defined what it means to be in Honors for 
me, by allowing me to work with individuals who are both 
academically driven and intrinsically motivated to serve the 
community. 

What does Honors mean to you?
For me, Honors means balance between being successful 
in my classes while also being actively involved on campus 
and serving the community. Finding this balance is much 
easier said than done, but I think Honors students do it very 
well.  

Student Spotlight: Tasneem Karim, 
Continued from Page 7
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Honors Student Council

Call for BAMS Donations 
This academic year, Honors Student Council is proud to announce the bi-annu-
al Book and Media Sale (BAMS). All profits from this massive sale will go directly 
to Camp Quality Kentuckiana to help give children living with cancer a chance 
to just be kids. 

In order to make this event happen, we need your help in the form of donations; 
we are happy to accept gently-used books, DVDs, CDs, records, and video 
games. Donations will be due no later than Friday, March 25th, 2016, and the 
sale itself will be held during the week of April 2nd, 2016. Honors Student Coun-
cil wants to make this year’s event even bigger and better than the last, and 
we can’t do that without donations from you. If you wish to donate, drop off any 
acceptable items at one of our BAMS boxes (locations listed on right.) Thank 
you for your generosity in advance! 

If you have any questions, feel free to email HonorsBAMS@gmail.com or visit 
our website, www.uoflhsc.com.

Help us fill Red Barn again! 

What We Need
Books 
DVDs
CDs

Records
Video Games

Where to Donate
BAMS boxes are located in: 

The Etscorn Honors Center
Bingham Humanities Building 
Shumaker Research Building 

Student Activities Center
Life Sciences Building 
The Interfaith Center
College of Business
Chemistry Building 

School of Music 
Duthie Center 
Davidson Hall
Strickler Hall

Lutz Hall

Donation Deadline
Friday, March 25th, 2016

Join us for a night of speeches given by 5 of your favorite 
professors on topics of their choosing. This event will fos-
ter close student-faculty interaction, as well as provide a 
forum for interesting and stimulating ideas to be shared. 
Food will be provided from 6:00 - 6:30, with presentations 
following at 30-minute intervals. A full list of presenters and 
their topics are listed to the right.
Thursday, November 12 
Chao Auditorium

6:00 - 6:45   Refreshments
6:45 - 7:30   Dr. Larry Tyler & Dr. Patricia Ralston
	          Life Outside Engineering
7:30 - 8:00   Dr. Michael Johmann
	         Revisiting the Scholar-Athlete
8:00 - 8:30   Professor Mary Carothers
	         Public Art and Collaborative Placemaking
8:30 - 8:00   Dr. John Nelson
	         The Two Sides of Minimum Wages

Trivia Night
Join us for a fun night of Trivia in the Game Room on the SAC 3rd floor! There 
will be Fazoli’s, fun questions, and plenty of GREAT prizes - a Blanket and Netflix 
Bundle ($200 value), Gift Card Package ($150 value), and Candy-filled Jack-o-
Lanterns ($100 value)! Play as a team of 5, or come and be grouped up! The 
event will be emceed by Dr. Michael Johmann with questions created by Luke 
Buckman. This is a great way to interact with other Honors students, faculty, and 
members of the community! All of the proceeds directly benefit Camp Quality 
Kentuckiana. For more information contact Troy Sterling: tester01@louisville.edu

Thursday, November 5 
6:00 - 7:30 PM
SAC 3rd Floor Game Room 
$5 Students • $10 General Public* 
*All proceeds benefit Camp Quality 

REDTalks

?? ?



Don’t miss out on our final Honors Volunteer Program documentary viewing of the semester! We will be watching A Place 
at the Table, a film showing how food insecurity affects the lives of four different families. You can watch the trailer for the 
video here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cgxxT4xpVNI Doors open at 5:30, at which time we’ll be serving local-
ly-sourced food from the Louisville area! Movie starts at 6:00, and discussion will follow! If you have any questions, contact 
Danielle Deal at dndeal01@louisville.edu. 
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Student Organizations
Event Review: Spookfest
On October 28th Honors Student Council hosted the 
annual Fall Party in the lobby of Threlkeld Hall. Stu-
dents could take a break from studying to watch Hocus 
Pocus, eat wings, color Halloween-themed coloring 
pages, or snap a photo in the Spookfest photobooth! 
There were lots of treats (like Halloween candy and 
popcorn trail mix) and no tricks. This laid-back event 
offered Threlkeld residents the chance to unwind and 
meet new people while enjoying the best parts of the 
Halloween Season. Conrad Johnson (pictured in the 
right photo) said “it was great spending time with peo-
ple I don’t usually see more than in passing, and I’m 
always excited to be involved in the community.” HSC 
can’t wait to offer more events for Honors students this 
semester! 

Honors Volunteer Program

TONIGHT, November 3 
5:30 - 6:30 PM 
Etscorn Honors Center Classroom

HVP Community Meeting
November’s Theme: Food Insecurity
It’s never too late to get involved with the Honors Volunteer Program! If you’re interested in serving the com-
munity or looking for a way to make a difference, we’re the perfect organization for you. Honors Volunteer 
Program would like to invite everyone out to our November community meeting. Join us as we discuss our 
upcoming social justice theme and upcoming service opportunities, as well as work towards making our cam-
pus and our community better! For more information, please feel free to contact Danielle Deal at dndeal01@
louisville.edu

Tuesday, November 10 
5:30 - 8:30 PM 
Etscorn Honors Center Classroom

Documentary Viewing 
Film: A Place at the Table

Follow Us! 
To keep up to date with all of the Honors Student Organizations, check out their social media platforms:

@UofL_HSC 
facebook.com/UofLHSC

@TWS_LitMag 
facebook.com/uoflwhitesquirrel

Official Film Synopsis
A Place at the Table shows us how hunger poses serious economic, social and 
cultural implications for our nation, and that it could be solved once and for all, if 
the American public decides - as they have in the past - that making healthy food 
available and affordable is in the best interest of us all.
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2 3 4 51 6 7

8 9   10   11   12   13   14

Honors Program Deadlines and Important Dates

Office of National and International Scholarship  
Opportunities Deadlines and Important Dates

Honors Volunteer Program Events

Honors Student Council Events

The White Squirrel Events and Deadlines

Academic Calendar Dates

NOV

Priority 
Registration 
 8:00 AM

SUN MON TUES WED THUR FRI SAT

Documentary 
Viewing  
5:30 PM   
(pg. 11)

Community 
Meeting 
5:30 PM   
(pg. 11)

Trivia Night 
6:00 PM 
(pg. 9)

REDTalks
6:00 PM 
(pg. 9)

Chili Cook Off
11:30 AM 
(pg. 3)

Honors Walk-In Advising 
8:30 - 11:30 AM & 1:00 - 4:00 PM Daily
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Scholarships

One first year student winner will be awarded a $350 
scholarship. Up to three first year students will receive 
Honorable Mention and will each be awarded a $100 
scholarship. One upper-class, undergraduate student 
winner will be awarded a $150 scholarship. All winners 
will be notified, and the awards given, in the Spring 
2016 semester. For more information visit: http://lou-
isville.edu/firstyear/book-in-common/essay-contest  
Co-sponsored with Ideas to Action

Book-in-Common Critical Thinking 
Essay Contest 
Deadline: Wednesday, December 2

Red Barn Scholarships
Application Deadline: 
Monday, November 30 by 5:00 PM 
Could you use one of at least two $1,700 and three $500 
scholarships to be awarded for the 2016 Spring Semes-
ter through the Red Barn?  You can apply for these schol-
arships online through the link below, or hard copies can 
be picked up at the Red Barn, SAC W310, and in the 
lobby of the Financial Aid office. Applications are due by 
Monday, November 30 at 5pm to the Red Barn Programs 
Office (in the Red Barn) or by email to George Howe: 
gjhowe01@louisville.edu Please call or email George 
Howe with questions: 
(502) 852-7467 • gjhowe01@louisville.edu

Application Link:
http://louisville.edu/studentactivities/facilities/red-barn-1

REACH is offering FREE MCAT review sessions for UofL 
Students only! Review MCAT test taking strategies in 
this preparation series. Get advice from tutors who have 
scored well in the past. Call 852-7516 or email lrctutor@
louisville.edu with questions.

MCAT Prep Workshops 
Mondays - See Dates Below
5:00 - 7:00 PM
Strickler 111

November 9 Psychological, Social, and Biological 
Foundations of Behavior

REACH is offering FREE GRE review sessions for UofL 
Students only! Review GRE test taking strategies and get 
advice from tutors who have scored well in the past. Call 
852-8114 or email lrctutor@louisville.edu with questions.

GRE Prep Workshops 
Dates, Times and Locations Vary

November 6 
12:00 - 1:30 PM 
SK 111

Introduction and Quantitative Section

November 13 
12:00 - 1:30 PM 
SK 109B

Verbal and Analytical Writing Sections

Join us to learn more about the MBA programs at UofL. 
Our Full-Time program takes only 13 months and pro-
vides you with an MBA and real world business experi-
ence! Contact Sophia Fischer for more information: 
sophia.fischer@louisville.edu

MBA Information Session 
November 11 • 5:45 - 7:00 PM
University Club

Events

Josiah Bunting, III, (U.S. Army 
- Ret.), a Rhodes Scholar and 
former superintendent of the 
Virginia Military Institute, will 
speak about “America at the 
End of the Vietnam War.” 
Bunting is also the author of 
“Lionheads,” a novel about 
the dilemmas confronting 
Army leaders when ordered to execute an operation that 
could cost lives. This event is free and open to the public. 
Contact GlyptusAnn Grider Jones for more information: 
g0grid01@louisville.edu

America at the End of the Vietnam War
Thursday, November 5 • 6:00 - 7:00 PM
Chao Auditorium, Ekstrom Library
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From Our Friends
Events - Continued

The A&S All Stars Pre Game 
Educational Series continues 
this Saturday with Professor 
Keith Mountain, Geography and 
Geosciences, as he discusses 
the fate of glaciers in contemporary time, presenting his 
hands-on research in Glaciers, Ice Sheets, and Climate 
Change: Implications for the Global Warming Debate. 
Enjoy a light breakfast and coffee compliments of Heine 
Brothers at the Gheens Science Hall and Rauch Plane-
tarium. Doors open at 9:30 a.m.; the presentation itself 
will begin promptly at 10 a.m. Seating is free, but res-
ervations strongly recommended. To RSVP or to learn 
more about the season’s speakers, visit http://uofl.me/
as-all-stars-2015 Contact Tracy Heightchew with any 
questions: tracy.heightchew@louisville.edu

Keith Mountain, Glaciers, Ice Sheets, 
and Climate Change: Implications for 
the Global Warming Debate
Saturday, November 7 
9:30 AM
Gheens Planetarium

Volunteers are needed to oversee various children’s ac-
tivities, such as face painting, coloring, and sugar skull 
decorating. You do not have to stay the entire time. If you 
would like to help, contact Kelcey Robinson, LALS Club 
President: kelcey.robinson@louisville.edu

Volunteers Needed for SoFo Day of the 
Dead Celebration
Friday, November 6  •  5:30 - 10:00 PM
South 4th St, Between the Seelbach and 
Brown Hotels

REACH Student Success Seminars 
Dates and Times Vary
Strickler 111
Preparing for Finals
     November 9	     12:00 PM - 12:50 PM
		       4:00 PM - 4:50 PM
     November 10    12:00 PM - 12:50 PM
		       2:30 PM - 3:20 PM
      November 11   12:00 PM - 12:50 PM
		       3:00 PM - 3:50 PM
      November 12  12:00 PM - 12:50 PM
		       2:30 PM - 3:20 PM
      November 13   11:00 AM - 11:50 AM
		       12:00 PM - 12:50 PM
Visit reach.louisville.edu/seminars/ or contact Mark Wool-
wine mawool01@louisville.edu for more information. 

Travel Opportunities 

The Alternative Service Break (ASB) Board is looking 
for passionate, dedicated students with an interest in 
service and active citizenship to be involved both in our 
board and Winter Break trip! Join us on Thursday, No-
vember 5th from 7:30pm to 8:30pm in the Cultural Cen-
ter for refreshments and learn how you can become a 
part of ASB! For more information contact us at asb@
uoflelsb.org!

Alternative Spring Break
Thursday, November 5  •  7:30 PM
Cultural Center

The Alternative Service Break (ASB) Board is excited to 
announce that our Winter Break Trip will be working with 
Immigrants and Refugees in Washington D.C.! The trip 
will be a combination of impactful service and cultural 
experiences in the D.C. area. The trip is $150 dollars, 
however partial scholarships will be offered to all eligible 
participants! This will cover the cost of meals, travel, cul-
tural excursions, and lodging. Applications are due along 
with 1st payment of $50 due November 12! For infor-
mation about the trip or ASB Board contact us at asb@
uoflelsb.org!

Alternative Service Break: Winter Break 
Trip!
Deadline: November 12


